

Town of Westminster Massachusetts 01473 Crocker Pond Recreation committee August 9, 2022

2022 SEP 14 AM 8: 00

Members Present: Heather Billings, Christopher Jaggie, Kathleen Brennan, Pat Streeter

Others Present: Jim Walker

Invoices approved:

8/7/22 Zen Yoga (Yoga Classes), \$560), 7/17/2022 Westminster Lions Club (tent rental on Fairy Day, \$175), National Grid (electricity, \$69.19)

- Costs incurred for septic cleanout was unanticipated, additional repair work is needed but not in budget.
- Need to level walkways with added sand, and repairs needed to replace ~40 fence rails, paint swing set.
- Propose to stay open the weekend after Labor Day to utilize Day of Caring the following weekend for maintenance and closing work.
- Trail map updated- request to change blazes to white to match existing marks. Will need to utilize budget to have map reproduced.
- Results from third round of PFAS pond water sampling anticipated.
- Beginning Monday August 15 the pond will begin closing at 7PM until Labor Day. The pond will no longer be open during the week beginning Monday August 29 (except for Friday September 2 and Monday September 5.

Next meeting: Monday August 22, 5:30 PM at Crocker Pond

Minutes Approved:

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Jaggie